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Division Council Meeting 
Saturday, February 2nd ,  9 am @ Network 

A note from our Lt. Governor Rex: FEBRUARY 
DCM: A very important meeting. It will be 2 hours 
long (9-11). We will have short business and raffle 
time, and then our Area Director, Stephanie Ursini-
Bennett, is going to present a program on 
membership recruiting. 
This is important for every Club to attend, but 
especially important for those Clubs that are below 
charter strength. Therefore. EVERY Club should 
have 2 or more members at this meeting. I will 
assume that if you do not have members attend 
this, you are not serious about increasing your 
Club's membership. 
 
 
Our Division 2 will conduct a ground breaking 
Month long recruiting effort (Jan. 21-Feb 17) for 
clubs and new clubs in process. Past Governor Susan 
Hennum and International membership chair 
Stephanie Ursini-Bennett will be writing the 
curriculum for this first only membership drive and 
will be used again in San Antonio If it is a success it 
will be implemented by Kiwanis International. 
 
 

  Allen Kiwanis Club 25th Anniversary  
February 4, 2013 Reception 6:30 to 8:30  

Light Snacks and Cash Bar 
Kelly’s At The Village 

190 East Stacy Road, Ste 1204  Allen, Tx. 
RSVP: olsondavide@att.net 

972-727-2728 
Our club was the sponsoring club when Allen was 

formed.  Plan on attending to support their 
Anniversary 

 
 

Terrific Kids at Three Elementary 
Schools 
Caldwell: Dub Norrid-  
Webb: Jim Smith and Joe Massey – Reading 
Thursdays  10:45-11:15  You will read in 2 
assigned classes for 15-minutes each; Books will be 
waiting for you in the Webb office, please plan to 
check-in at 10:30 
Finch: Bob Cole  
You MUST have MISD background clearance for all 
school activities. 
 
 

 

Wheelchair Module Build 
From Keith Reeder 

Module build January 17th went well.  We loaded 
materials for our 52 ft. ramp at ManeGait. We built 34 
modules. And portal to portal it was 2 1/2 hours. The 
volunteers were: Bob Cole, Cotton Chandler, Keith, 
Kent Paluga, Kirk Saxon, Mark Burns, Mike 
Baumgardner, Rob Nelson, Cynthia Nelson, Tijmen 
Felix & son Aaltus. 
Great Ramp build Saturday at ManeGait. 52 ft. ramp. 
We started at 8:00 am and finished at noon. We had 15 
volunteers: Bob Cole, Brian Hazelwood, Cotton 
Chandler, Jim Cairo, Joe Sparling, Keith, Kent Van 
Meter, Kirk Saxon & his dad Tommy, Mac 
McClammy, Mike Baumgardner, Mike Overcast, 
Shannon Patterson, Stephen Cymermon, Tijmen Felix. 
 

 
 
   

HALO’S BASKETBALL 
Next Tuesday January 29th  

2013 Winter Basketball Season, at The Salvation Army. 
Each Tuesday night from 6:30 – 7:30pm until February 
12th.  This week we had 11 kids and great assistance 
from all Key Clubbers! 
 
 
Interclub to Rockwall Tuesday January 22nd.   
In attendance were Sara Thomas, Henty Myrick, Kent 
VanMeter and myself. At their meeting were Lt. Gov. 
Rex Howard, and International representative Stephanie 
Ursini-Bennett. 
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MEALS ON WHEELS 
Pick-up at 10:45 a.m. 

If you would be interested in doing meals on wheels please 
contact Durinda Fisher 
-WEDNESDAY 
Jan 16: Henry Myrick/Steve Nester 
Jan 23: Henry Myrick/Cotton Chandler 
Jan 30: Dennis Wms/ 
Feb 6: Ron Cole/Mike Livezey 
Feb 20: Henry Myrick/Steve Nester 
Feb 27: Dennis Williams 
 
–THURSDAY 
Jan 17: Henry Myrick/Jose Hernandez 
Jan 24: Dennis Wms 
Jan 31: Dub Norrid/Bob Cole 
Feb 7: Sara Thomas/Jared Cole 
Feb 14: Cotton Chandler/Henry Myrick 
Feb 21: Dub Norrid/Bob Cole 
Feb 28: Henry Myrick/Jose Hernandez 
Get your own sub if needed, call: Henry Myrick 
972-562-8269, Cotton Chandler 972-346-3332, and 
Dennis Williams 972-562-7219,  
 
JANUARY BIRTHDAYS:  
1/12. Shannon Patterson 
1/18. Sandy Dickey 
1/19. Ronnie Fisher 
1/21. Dave Hinman 
1/28. Paula Ator 
JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
1/1. Mike & Linda Overcast 
1/21. Roger & Sandy Dickey 
 

Frisco Rough Riders Division Social 
Sunday, April 14th  at 4 pm $17.00 per person includes 
ticket, free cap and all the hotdogs, hamburgers, nachos 
& Dr. Pepper products you want before and 90 minutes 
into the game.  Please RSVP and pay before March 14th 
to Sandra Williams 
  

Clean up Our Meeting Room 
Please clean your own table! 

The following members will be responsible making 
sure the room is clean and all items put away. If you 
are not going to be at the meeting please get your 
own replacement. Thanks, the management.  
Jan 24: Jim Cairo, Kirk Saxton, Bettina Ripperger 
Jan 31:  Joe Sparling, Mark Carswell, Cotton Chandler 
 

 

PROGRAM: 
Jan 24: Javier Hernandez, Small Business Development 
Center 
DATES TO REMEMBER 
Jan 29: Halo’s Basketball at Salvation Army 
Feb 2: Division Council Meeting 
Feb 5: Bingo at Homestead Nursing Home 
Feb 12: Board Meeting 
Feb 16: T/O Mid-Winter Conference in Irving 
Mar 2: Pancake Breakfast Fund Raiser 
Apr 6: Kiwanis One Day-International Service Day 
Apr 14: Frisco Rough Riders Division Social 
Jun 26-30: International Convention-Vancouver 
Jul 3-7: Key Club Convention-Washington DC 
Aug 4: Triathlon Fund Raiser for our Club 
Aug 8-12: T/O Convention in Rockwall (we will be 
helping) 
This is your Newsletter!  Please submit any articles & 
ideas by Wednesday afternoons of each week to Sandra 
Williams at dscustomwood@gmail.com  
KIWANIS WEB SITES:  
Club: Face Book.com, and www.mckinneykiwanis.org Mark 
Burns – Web Master, District: www.txok-kiwanis.org    
Division: http://kiwanis2.wordpress.com 
Kiwanis International:  www.kiwanis.org 
See the T/O District newsletter at:  
http://www.txok-kiwanis.org  click on Newsletter on left 
Club Officers:  
President Brian Hazelwood 
Pres-Elect: Rob Nelson  
V-Pres: Jim Cairo  
Past President: Joe Sparling 
Secretary: Sandra Williams, Treasurer: Brian Cunningham  
Directors: Payton Brooks, Bob Cole, Tijmen Felix, 
Margaret Harsh, Shannon Patterson, Keith Reeder. 
 
 

 
    Maternal/neonatal tetanus is caused by bacteria that 
gain entry into the body during the birthing process 
due to contaminated and unsafe birthing facilities and 
practices. Everyone bring in your jars (no matter how 
full).  Put your name on your jar so Dennis can get 
them back to the right member.  Thanks. 
 
 
If you have a suggestion for a program please 
contact Tijmen Felix or Brian Hazelwood, 
Thanks!!!! 
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